Speech: Address to the National Roads
Policing Conference

Introduction

Good morning.

I'm really pleased to join you for this year’s National Roads Policing
Conference.

Last night I was at a road safety event in the House of Commons meeting some
of those who have lost friends or relatives in collisions on the road.

I also frequently meet bereaved families in my office in the Department for
Transport.

These meetings are never easy.

Yet as I listen to people’s stories, I am filled with respect for the job
that you do.

Often, you’'re the first on the scene.

Often, too, you're the first to break the news of tragedy.
Few can understand how tough that job must be.

Yet all of us must be grateful that you are there to do it.
With courage and professionalism.

So I would like to start by saying: thank you.

Thank you for being there in the aftermath of tragedy, and for supporting
those tragedy touches.

0f course, dealing with the aftermath of tragedy is only one part of your
job.

The priority is always to prevent it from happening in the first place.

And that’s why I was so pleased to see this year’s conference theme:
enforcement.

And you're covering a lot of ground today and tomorrow.
From older drivers, to emergency pursuits.
In my speech I'd like to focus on three specific areas of enforcement.

Drink.
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Drugs.

And mobile phones.

Drink

First, drink driving.

It’s amazing how far we’ve come on drink driving.

50 years ago, it was tolerated, if not something anyone would be proud of.
Today, most people agree that it’s completely unacceptable.

So it’s no coincidence that, during these last 50 years, deaths caused by
drink driving have been cut by over 80%.

80%.
But not 100%.

Yes, with the drastic fall in drink-related deaths over the last 50 years, it
becomes more difficult to maintain the same rate of progress.

But there is still more we can do before we get that number down further.

That’'s why, since 2015, in order for high-risk offenders to get their
licenses back they’ve had to prove they’re not alcohol dependant.

Another frustration that you’ve told us about is drivers who fail a
breathalyser test and then demand a blood test — in the hope that they’ll
sober up in the meantime.

So we removed their automatic right to do so.
Making enforcement easier.

Of course, none of this is a substitute for people taking responsibility for
their actions and their consequences. That’s why our message during Christmas
was that a second drink can double the chance of a collision. Our message was
complemented by police force’s own initiatives.

For example, Essex Police’s campaign focused on how it feels to live with the

consequences of drink driving. And local forces carried out spot checks,
deterring and catching drivers who were a danger to the public.

Drugs

In 2015 we passed Section 5a of the Road Traffic Act.

This put drug driving on the same legal footing as drink driving.

And we brought in set limits for 8 drugs, legal and illegal.
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And I am pleased to be able to give you the interim results for 2016.
To put it in context, in 2014 there were 879 endorsements for drug driving.
In 2016 — the first full year with the new law — there were 8,500.

That's 8,500 people you have caught and successfully convicted of drug
driving.

8,500 dangerous drivers taken off our roads.

And, actually, the final total will be even higher, because the last 6 weeks
of data aren’t yet included in the figures.

But that is approximately 10 times as many drug users who lost their licences
in 2016 compared to 2014.

People who were a danger to the public, banned from our roads.
No doubt, lives saved.
That’'s a fantastic result.

And it’s thanks to the efforts of road police officers up and down the
country getting out and enforcing the law of the land.

To support your work, we’ve also provided £1 million to police forces across
England and Wales.

That money has trained a thousand officers in gathering evidence of
impairment caused by drugs. It’s also paid for roadside swabbing equipment,
so when you pull over a suspected drug user you can test them for cannabis
and cocaine immediately.

So our message to motorists is clear.

Drive under the influence of drugs and there’s a very good chance you will
get caught.

Mobile phones

But I also have another message for those minority of motorists with a scant
regard for the law of the land. It’s about mobile phones.

Most of you would never think of using your mobile whilst driving.
Talking. texting. checking updates.
You know that it’s a serious crime which destroys lives.

But for those motorists who don’t understand this, we’'re increasing the
penalties.

From March (2017), it’ll cost 6 points on your licence.



And the fixed penalty fine — doubled.

So our message to anyone thinking about using their mobile whilst driving is
simple.

Don’t do it.
It’s a message that we’ll be reinforcing with a hard-hitting THINK campaign.

Earlier I mentioned the connection between social attitudes and the drink
drive casualty rate.

Put simply, an increased stigma means fewer deaths.

So I want every motorist to understand that using your mobile behind the
wheel is as socially unacceptable as drink driving.

Or drug driving, for that matter.

That’s why we will not only penalise such drivers, but we will also educate
them about the consequences of their actions.

We want to work with police forces and with road safety groups to develop a
practical model for education.

We’'re determined to get this model right, including changing legislation if
needed.

Our role, as the government, is to support enforcement and the work that you
do.

So that we can continue to make progress on safer roads.

Conclusion

But while legislation and statistics are crucial, the words can sometimes
sound rather dry.

You know better than anyone that every statistic represents a lost life and a
devastated family.

It’s brought home to me every time I hold one of those meetings, or whenever
I speak to a road police officer.

Yet I also never forget that due to your actions, there are many people who
have been saved from such tragedies.

Each day and night of the year — whatever the weather — there are people who
get to go home to their loved ones because the police are out on our roads.

Enforcing the law.

Protecting us from harm.



So thank you, once again, for the work that you do.

On behalf of the public, Parliament, and the government — thank you.

Press release: New streamlined
Jobcentre Plus network with more
support for jobseekers

Plans have been published to reform Department for Work and Pensions (DWP)
Jobcentre Plus offices and benefit centres, in light of 20% of office space
being under-used.

The way DWP services are delivered has changed significantly in recent years;
for example 8 out of 10 claims for Jobseeker’s Allowance and 99.6% of
applicants for Universal Credit submit their claims online.

Since 2010, 2.7 million more people are in work, youth unemployment has
fallen by 366,000 and the employment rate is at a record high.

Jobcentres and benefit centres are covered by old building contracts which
are now coming up for renewal. In the 20 years since these contracts were
signed the welfare system has undergone large scale reform.

The DWP estate covers around 1.5 million square metres across the country and
300,000 square metres of this is under-utilised and could be vacated.

Some smaller jobcentres will be merged with larger ones, and others will be
co-located with local government premises. DWP will be better able to offer a
more efficient service while delivering good value for the taxpayer, saving
around £180 million a year for the next 10 years.

The support provided to jobseekers will be further strengthened this year as
staff numbers are boosted by a recruitment drive to hire 2,500 new work
coaches.

Damian Hinds, Minster for Employment said:

We will always make sure that people have the support they need to
get into and progress within work, that’'s why we are recruiting
2,500 more work coaches to help those who need it most.

The way the world works has changed rapidly in the last 20 years
and the welfare state needs to keep pace. As more people access
their benefits through the internet many of our buildings are
under-used. We are concentrating our resources on what we know best
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helps people into work.

The changes we’ve announced today will help ensure that the way we
deliver our services reflect the reality of today’s welfare system.

Today'’s announcements include proposals for:

e merging 78 smaller Jobcentre Plus offices in urban areas with larger
ones nearby

e co-locating around 50 Jobcentre Plus offices with local authorities or
other community services to provide joined-up services for the local
community with all services in one place

e closing 27 back office buildings around the country and developing
larger, more efficient processing sites including opening 5 new large
service centres across the country in a phased approach starting in 2018

e retaining over 700 existing offices

e re-organising our corporate centre to make maximum use of 6 regional
corporate hubs, including establishing a new office in central
Manchester

The planned changes will be made in consultation with staff taking into
account the impact on benefit claimants and DWP staff. The vast majority of
staff will have the option to relocate or offered alternative roles.

Department for Work and Pensions Jobcentre Plus
estate proposals

PDF, 758KB, 59 pages

This file may not be suitable for users of
assistive technology. Request an accessible format.

If you use assistive technology (such as a screen reader) and need a version
of this document in a more accessible format, please email
accessible.formats@dwp.gsi.gov.uk. Please tell us what format you need. It
will help us if you say what assistive technology you use.

More information

We announced that we would renegotiate our tenancies in the 2015 Spending
Review.

DWP currently uses about 900 buildings around the UK — all of them leased
from a range of landlords.

The expiry of the PRIME contract provides DWP with the opportunity to review
which offices we need, leaving those that we no longer need at commercially
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advantageous terms and having the opportunity to negotiate better deals on
those we want to use in future.

The savings of around £180 million a year for the next 10 years will be made
by a combination of a smaller estate, rent set to market levels, a new
service delivery model and maximising space usage.

Where practical, we are co-locating with local authorities in their
buildings. These arrangements bring benefits for the department, claimants
and the taxpayer. More of the services that customers use are in one place
which means that claimants have access a greater breadth of expertise.

The most recent figures show that employment rate is at 74.5 per cent — a
joint record high; unemployment down 906,000 since 2010 as the economy has
grown.

Media enquiries for this press release — 0203 267 5141

Follow DWP on:

Theresa May must stand up for our
country’s values when she meets Donald
Trump — Jeremy Corbyn

Jeremy
Corbyn MP, Leader of the Labour Party,
commenting on the Prime Minister’s meeting with President Trump, said:

“Theresa

May must stand up for our country’s values when she meets Donald Trump and
oppose his support for torture, which is inhumane, illegal and delivers false
intelligence. There can be no indulgence of the US President’s renewed threat
to ban Muslims or build a wall on the Mexico border.

"The

Prime Minister must assure the British people that any trade deal with the
United States won’t open up the National Health Service to privatisation and
control by US companies. We won’t let Theresa May turn Britain into a bargain
basement tax haven off the coast of Europe to be ripped off by the world’s
biggest corporations.

"And

for the future of the planet, Theresa May needs to remind President Trump
that

climate change is real and not a hoax invented by the Chinese.”
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News story: Article 50 Bill process
begins

From:
First published:

26 January 2017
Part of:

The European Union (Notification of Withdrawal) Bill has been introduced to
the House of Commons today, by Secretary of State for Exiting the European
Union David Davis.

The straightforward Bill, which gives the Prime Minister the power to
formally trigger Article 50, is expected to move through both the House of
Commons and House of Lords before gaining Royal Assent prior to the March
31st deadline.

The Bill comes ahead of the introduction of the Great Repeal Bill, that will
transpose EU law into UK law to ensure the maximum stability on exit, with
changes to the law requiring the full consent of Parliament.

Secretary of State for Exiting the European Union David Davis said:
The British people have made the decision to leave the EU and this
government is determined to get on with the job of delivering it.

So today we have introduced a Bill in Parliament which will allow
us to formally trigger Article 50 by the end of March.

I trust that Parliament, which backed the referendum by six to one,
will respect the decision taken by the British people and pass the
legislation quickly.

The Bill is being introduced following the judgment handed down by the
Supreme Court earlier this week. It can be found here.
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The 1 : _ I I
true scale of the challenge our
officers now face — Diane Abbott

Diane Abbott MP, Labour’s Shadow Home Secretary,
speaking after the release of police workforce statistics, said:

“With over 20,000 officers lost since 2010, the Tories are risking
public safety with these extreme cuts.

“They slashed police budgets in the last Parliament and are
reducing funding even further now.

“The latest crime statistics show the true scale of the challenge
our officers now face. This is the worst time to cut the police.”
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